Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes for Thursday, July 26th, 2018
Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Mark Gerhardy, Andrew Fink, Kathi McLaughlin, Lou Romano and Cindy Anderson, Alt.

Not Present: Dominick Camelio

Also Present: David Mason, ZEO; , Jacob Berardi (Hank Parker), Timothy Arlington (Hank Parker-engineer), Barbara Birch, Sheri Burgstrom and John Burgstrom
Barbara Birch Subdivision - Public Hearing

The public hearing is being held for a subdivision proposal located at 8393 Peachey Road.Ms. Birch is subdividing six acres behind her existing property. Her neighbors, Sheri and John Burgstrom, are going to purchase the property and then merge it to theirs. The public hearing was posted at the Town Hall and Post Office and published in the Batavia Daily News. No one appeared to speak against the subdivision proposal. The Public Hearing was closed at 7:16 p.m.
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:17 p.m. Chairman Fink stated Cindy Anderson to be a voting member. 
Finalization of Birch Subdivision. A motion to approve the Birch subdivision was made by Andrew  Fink, seconded by Cindy Anderson, voted and carried. 

A motion to approve the June 2018 minutes was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Cindy Anderson, voted and carried.

Hank Parker Tent Company Site Plan Review. Jacob Berardi and Timothy Arlington presented the board with a site plan for Hank Parker Tent Company. The business is an all season party and tent rental company. The business will be located on the east side of Apple Tree Acres. A total of approximately 19 acres have been purchased. The main building will be take up about 8.2 acres (approximately 60,000 square feet). It will be a pre-engineered steel building consisting of mostly warehouse space, a laundry area and a small office space. Off the back of the building will be 16,000 square feet of open storage. Also located on the property will be three, 5,000 square feet independent storage buildings for tent supplies, poles, etc. These will be located behind the building. There was debate on whether or not these structures were considered permanent or temporary. There is no heat or electric to them and they are held down by large ground pins. The conclusion that was drawn is that they are more of a permanent structure and are considered “accessory buildings.” 
Entrances for customers, employees and truck traffic will be from both Apple Tree Avenue and Roxbury Lane. Generally speaking, customers do not go to the site rather Hank Parker goes to them. The parking area was planned to accommodate all sizes of vehicles from cars to tractor trailers.Flat beds are what will be used the most. 
Plans for utilities, drainage, sewer, waterlines, sprinkler system and landscape were also reviewed. They plan on having an 8 foot fence enclosing the property for security purposes. Mr. Berardi stated that they will have a more appealing fence going around the front and sides of the property and a chain-link fence for the very back.

Before the next meeting it was concluded that these details needed to be taken care of:

(Contact with person in charge of sewer plant to let them know the volume of water that is going to be used, what chemicals will be used when cleaning, concentrations of the chemicals and any other general criteria needed to connect to the sewer line.
( Contact with town engineer to go over utilities such as electric, sprinkler system detail, etc.

( Contact with village for electric usage.

( SWIPP plan will also be needed
Old/New Business
Chairman Fink stated that on August 14th, the Town Board would like to hold a joint meeting with the Planning Board to go over the following:
(“Zombie Law” having to do with abandoned buildings/houses and what can be done with them.
After discussing this, it was the conclusion of the planning board that the Zombie law should not be passed.

(Comprehensive Plan

(Solar Energy
It is the opinion of the planning board that solar energy should not be used in the industrial zone.

There was no further business discussed.

A motion to adjourn was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Cindy Anderson, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk

       Ernest Haywood, Town Supervisor

